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Dates for the Diary Dear Parent/Carer, 

This Sunday sees the one hundredth centenary of the end of World War 
One. History is an incredibly important subject and one that we all must 
learn lessons from.  

It is clear that regardless of our colour, ethnicity or religion; we have 
much more that unites us than divides us. 

As a child growing up in troubled Northern Ireland, I felt helpless that 
people of my religion were killed one day and people were killed in the 
name of my religion the next. It had a profound effect on me and made 
me realise that each individual has a responsibility to live in peace with 
their neighbour and work together for the common good. It is not naive 
to believe that if everyone aimed to live in peace and embraced our 
differences that we would have no need for war or unrest. This is a 
choice each of us can make. 

We owe it to our children to learn from the past and build a peaceful 
future. 

Earlier in the year, a number of our children took part in a moving mass 
dance commemoration for the WW1 Centenary which can be viewed in 
the following link: https://vimeo.com/281864220  

Selina Frazer  
Headteacher 

Autumn Term 2018 
 

Monday 5th November –  
RSPB – Year 3 visit  
 

Tuesday 6th November –  
Freshwater Theatre – Year 4 Greeks 
 

Thursday 8th November – Year 4 
Greek Day 
 

Monday 12th November – Odd Sock 
Day for Anti-Bullying Week 

 

Tuesday 13th November – Year R 
Maths in the Early Years Workshop 
9:00-10:00am 
 

Wednesday 14th November – 
Nursery Maths in the Early Years 
Workshop 9:00-10:00am or 12:30-
1:30pm 
 

Wednesday 21st November –  
Calculations – or sums as we used to 
call them Workshop 9:00-10:00am 
 

Thursday 29th November –  
Online Safety Workshop 2:00-3:00pm 
 

Tuesday 4th December –  
How to help with reading Workshop  
 

Please remember to return the flu vaccination forms that were 
sent home for all children in Reception through to Year 6. 

Anti-Bullying Week Poppy Appeal 

 

As from Monday the following items will be on sale in school 
 

Item Suggested Donation Price 

Stick on Poppy 20p 

Metal Badge Poppy £1.00 

Wristbands 50p 

Reflectors 50p 

Friendship Bracelet £1.00 

Snap Band Rulers £1.00 
 

Parent Hub Attendance 

We would like all parents/carers to join us 
on Parent Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps 
keep you up to date with what’s going on 
at school. You’ll receive messages, 
pictures, documents and newsletters, all 
in one handy place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from 
your app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose “Add a School” and enter: 

 @HunterHallPS 

Congratulations to RL in Key Stage 1 who achieved 98.72% this week 
and 5S in Key Stage 2 with 100% 
 

Class Attendance % Class Attendance % Class Attendance % 

RL 98.72 2G 96.32 4R 95.79 

RM 95.32 2T 96.17 5M 97.35 

RT 98.22 3B 98.77 5S 100 

1E 94.85 3K 96.56 5T 98.67 

1H 96.18 3R 97.34 6A 98.09 

1HV 94.03 4AC 97.62 6N 98.89 

2A 95.79 4P 97.53 6T 95.80 

 

https://www.parenthub.co.uk/
https://vimeo.com/281864220


 

Year 4 Greeks KS2 Cycle Safety Competition 

On Tuesday & 
Thursday of this 
week, Year 4 
travelled back in 
time to recreate 
aspects of 
Ancient Greece. 
Freshwater 
Theatre assisted 
on Tuesday and 
recruited the year 
group to become 
trainee time 
travellers, who 
had to persuade Zeus, a rich Athenian and a Spartan 
slave to help them. 

 

 

 

 
The competition is running as part of Road Safety 
Week to raise awareness of cycle safety and the 
importance of wearing protective helmets when 
cycling. If you are in Years 3, 4, 5 or 6 and would like 
to enter the design competition, please see Mr Kaitell 
for an entry pack.  

 

Reception Place Application Football Team 

 

 

Football Kit For Sale 
  
Kit (shirt, short & socks) £5.00 

Shirt £3.00 

Shorts £2.00 

Socks £2.00 

To raise extra funds for the school, we have a supply 
of football kits and single items for sale in various 
sizes. 

If you are interested in purchasing any items, please 
ask at the main school reception. 

 

PE Kit during the Colder Weather 

As the days are becoming colder it is important that your child has appropriate clothing when taking part in 
outdoor PE lessons. 

For hygiene reasons, children must change out of their school uniform and into another set of clothes for PE.  
This can consist of: an old school top / jumper / fleece or tracksuit (any colour). 

Please make sure your child has a change of clothes to partake in these lessons. PE is a statutory subject and 
must be undertaken ~ Thank you. 

RSPB – Year 3  

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 5th November, our Year 3 pupils were fortunate enough to receive a visit from RSPB's outreach 
service. They explored our school grounds, collected natural things and generated ‘wild words’ that can be used 
as a stimulus for literacy. 

http://www.eadmissions.org.uk

